
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
This month marks one year since 
our second major flood event in 
11 years. For many of our 
residents, work continues  
to recover from these 
floods, which affected all 
of us in different ways. 
It is important to take time to look after 
your mental health. Council’s flood 
website, located at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/floods, features some 
great resources, which you can find under 
the Additional Resources and Information 
heading. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Charlie Gillingham 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 18 October at the Kerang 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIRE HAZARD CLEARING 
A wet winter has created the ideal 
conditions for grass and weed growth, and 
with a dry spring/summer forecast, this 
will produce a heightened fire danger risk. 
To alleviate this, Council will undertake fire 
hazard inspections during September and 
October. 
Residents are asked to reduce the fire risk 
on their properties now and continue to 
do so during summer. 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/fires  
 

 

ROAD, FOOTPATH INSPECTIONS 
Efforts to inspect Council’s sealed road, 
unsealed road and footpath network are 
occurring, with Infrastructure 
Management Group vehicles driving along 
these roads and footpaths to complete 
laser measurement and video recording 
activities. 
If you have any questions, please contact 
Council on (03) 5450 9333. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Family Support Worker – Permanent 

part-time 
• Maternal and Child Health Nurse – 

Permanent part-time  
• Outdoor Pool Lifeguards – Casual 
• Kindergarten Teacher – Casual 
• Early Childhood Educator – Casual 

positions available 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 4 OCTOBER 
KERANG (10.30 am – 12 noon) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

SIGN UP FOR COUNCIL NEWS 
Would you like the latest news from Council 
delivered to your inbox? 
If so, please visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/news  
and click on the “Sign up for the latest news 
by email” link. 
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2023 ANNUAL REPORT 
Gannawarra Shire Council has received the 
audited financial report for the year ended 
30 June 2023 from the Victorian Auditor-
General’s Office, which includes the 
audited financial statements, the audited 
performance statement and the signed 
auditor’s report.  
The Gannawarra Shire Council Annual 
Report for year ended 30 June 2023 will be 
considered by Council at its next meeting 
to be held on Wednesday, 18 October at 
6pm. 

 

VICTORIAN SENIORS FESTIVAL 
Events are occurring throughout the 
Gannawarra this October as part of the 
Victorian Seniors Festival. 
For information regarding other events 
occurring as part of the festival, pick up a 
copy of the 2023 Victorian Seniors Festival 
program from Council’s Customer Service 
Centres, your local Gannawarra Library 
Service branch or visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/seniorsfestival  
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